Report of Small Church Leadership Team to ENC
Several of the members of the Small Church Leadership Team met on May 29th with a few of the change agents who led churches in the Pneumatrix process.  The change agents were very positive in the assessments of their experience with the respective churches with which they worked.  They are also very positive about the results the churches achieved by participating in the process.  The members of the team concluded that the other smaller membership churches, which may choose to participate in this process, would benefit from the experience.  The members of the team decided to petition the COM to secure additional funding to finance this process for other churches.  The team also decided that letters to the smaller membership churches would need to be sent to invite them to consider and decide to engage in this effort. 

The Small Church Team has also set the date of January 12, 2019, for the next leadership training event for leaders/pastors of the smaller membership churches.   The event will occur at Living River.  The event in January of this year attracted approximately 50 participants.  The projected cost for the event next year is $745.00.  The Team will need $1,000.00 to be included in Presbytery's budget for 2019 to cover the cost of this event.  The Team will send a request to Rick Reed, Chairperson of the Finance Committee, to include this amount in the 2019 budget.

A meeting of the Team will occur in the near future to discuss the news, which Jay Wilkins wants to share.  In an e-mail, Jay sent to the Team members on August 1, the following is excerpted: 

"I have news to share regarding possible resources for congregations that wish to extend their ministry through technology.  I met yesterday with Cary Speaker and Michael Wilson, Director of the Center for Congregational Resources at Samford University.  The Center has a variety of programs that may be of interest.  The Technology in Ministry program is funded by the Lily Foundation and offers to congregations the skills of a tech guru to help a congregation discern how technology might extend their ministry, and then some funding for purchase of the equipment needed.  The goal is to work with congregations to support them in their creativity & imagination of how technology might expand their ministry in their setting."  

Respectfully submitted, 

Neil McCarter, Co-Moderator 

